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Boys & Girls Clubs of Tucson Names Tony Penn as Interim CEO 

 

 
 
[July 1, 2025] — The Board of Directors of Boys & Girls Clubs of Tucson proudly announces that 
Tony Penn, founder of PENEX Consulting, will begin serving as Interim CEO of BGCT. Tony is a 
nationally respected nonprofit executive with experience leading the United Way of Tucson and 
Southern Arizona and YMCA in San Antonio. Tony understands what it takes to lead a 
membership driven organization that focuses on serving the youth and promoting family stability. 
 
Tony is ideally suited to lead and work with all BGCT staff as we usher in an expansion in Southern 
Arizona and officially open the BGCT Teen Tech Center and implement STEM programs. “Our 
organization needs proven leadership and execution,” said Edmund Marquez, Board Chair of 
BGCT. “Tony’s steady hand, combined with Penex Consulting’s transitional expertise, gives us 
the momentum and stability we need.” 
 
The BGCT Board of Directors will work with Tony to conduct a nationwide executive search to 
identify its next permanent CEO. The board’s vision remains clear and steadfast: continued 
growth, transparent leadership, and mission-first service to the children and families of BGCT. 
 
BGCT’s programs at all seven clubhouses will proceed without interruption as this new chapter 
begins. 
 
For inquiries: 
  
Contact Karla Franco  
kfranco@bgctucson.org 
520 573 3533 x1102 
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